Appendix A

l* I Fisheries Péches
and Oceans et Océans
Small Craft Harbours Branch Direction des ports pour petits bateaux
Sulte 200, 401 Bumard Street 401, rue Burrard, piéce 200
Vancouver, BC Vancouver (C.-B.)
V6C 354 V6C 354
Your File
Our File
PRHQ5940-N-16
May 29, 2018
Ted Robbins,

General Manager, Integrated Water Services,
Capital Regional District

625 Fisgard Street

Victoria, BC V8W IR7

Dear Mr. Robbins,

RE: INTENT TO DIVEST SMALL CRAFT HARBOUR DISTRICT LOT 310,
COWICHAN DISTRICT - NORTH GALIANO SMALL CRAFT HARBOUR

The Whaler Bay Harbour Authority (WBHA) has managed the North Galiano Small Craft
Harbour, under a Head Lease, since 2002.

Fisheries and Oceans Canada, Small Craft Harbour (SCH) has determined the North Galiano
SCH facility no longer meets the operational requirements as an essential harbour for the
commercial fishing industry in the Pacific Region. We understand that the Whaler Bay
Harbour Authority is aware of SCH’s decision and is agreeable to SCH divesting the North
Galiano to a Third-Party.

We are therefore writing to you to see if the Capital Regional District may be interested in
acquiring and operating the SCH North Galiano wharf and associated facilities.

I look forward to your response.

YW

1"0‘& Stephane Paterson
~ Program Officer, SCH

Cc: Ben Mabberley, Chair, Southern Gulf Islands Harbour Commission
Robin Richardson, A/Regional Manager, Client Services, SCH
Jordan Mah, Regional Manager, Harbour Development, SCH
Whaler Bay Harbour Authority
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l*l Fisharies Péches Appendix A
and Oceans et Océans

Small Craft Harbours Branch Direction des ports pour pelits bateaux
Suite 200, 401 Bumard Street 401. rue Burrard, piéce 200
Vancouver, BC Vancouver (C-B)
V6C 354 V6C 384
Your File
Our File
PRHQ5940-H-09
May 29, 2018
Ted Robbins,

General Manager, Integrated Water Services,
Capital Regional District

625 Fisgard Street

Victoria, BC V8W 1R7

Dear Mr. Robbins,

RE: INTENT TO DIVEST SMALL CRAFT HARBOUR DISTRICT LOT 431,
COWICHAN DISTRICT -~ HORTON BAY SMALL CRAFT HARBOUR

The Capital Regional District (CRD) has managed the Horton Bay Small Craft Harbour,
under a Management Agreement, since 2008.

As you are aware, Fisheries and Oceans Canada, Small Craft Harbour (SCH) has
determined the Horton Bay SCH facility no longer meets the operational requirements as
an essential harbour for the commercial fishing industry in the Pacific Region.

We are writing to you to confirm the CRD’s interest in acquiring and operating the
Horton Bay wharf and associated facilities.

I look forward to your response.

Yours truly

‘f};@ Stephane Paterson
Program Officer, SCH

Cc: Ben Mabberley, Chair, Southem Gulf Islands Harbour Commission
Robin Richardson, A/Regional Manager, Client Services, SCH
Jordan Mah, Regional Manager, Harbour Development, SCH
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